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Tuesday 4 December 2018 
 
Coming up 

5 December 2:00pm Moving On Up ceremony (Year 6 graduation) 
6 December 9:00am Cultural groups and Jump Jam to Elizabeth Knox Home 

1:30pm Harakeke Fashion Parade 
7 December 9:00–9:45am Prizegiving assembly Year 1–3 (by invitation) 
7 December 10:00–11:00am  Prizegiving assembly Year 4–8 (by invitation) 
7 December Reports emailed home 

2:30–3:30 Pohutukawa Market Day 
3:00 PTA Ice cream sale 

10 December 2019 class visits and house movie day 
11 December 9:00 Sprints and Athletics  for Koru team 
11 December 10:30am Parent Helpers Morning Tea 
11 December Year 8 Graduation  
12 December Road patroller thank you 
14 December Last day of term –​ school closes 1:30pm 

12:30pm Final Assembly  
 

Quick Look 
● Information about reports 
● A week in pictures  

 

It was so nice to see so many of you at our International Night last Thursday. It was such a lovely                     

evening and celebration of our multicultural school community. Thank you so much to Penny Low               

who has overseen our various cultural events this year and who coordinated the evening. It was                

great to see the various dances and performances – a big thank you to those teachers and parents                  

who have given their time throughout the year for these groups.  

 

We are in the last stretch  with many end-of-year events and activities on... 

Tuesday – thanks to Carmel Lee (Devon is in Room 4) we are all going to have the honour of tasting                     

the new Kapiti Watermelon and Kiwi Fruit ice blocks being released for summer. Thank you so much                 

for thinking of us Carmel. 

Wednesday – ​​ the Year 6 Moving On Up ceremony,  our mini graduation, starts at 2:00pm  

Thursday –​​ Harakeke Team hold their fashion parade at 1:30pm  

Friday – Pohutukawa team have their market day from 2:30 to 3:30pm. Check out the details at the                  

end of the newsletter.   The PTA are also selling ice creams.  

Also on Friday reports come out. As we have made the move from National Standards to Curriculum                 

level reporting there is no 2017 data to compare 2018 results with. You will see where your child is                   

sits in their reading, writing and maths achievement for their age as per the information below.  

Year 1 Early Level 1 Year 2 At Level 1 

Year 3 Early Level 2 Year 4 At Level 2 

Year 5 Early Level 3 Year 6 At Level 3 

Year 7 Early Level 4 Year 8 At Level 4 
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Reports will be emailed to you from MUSAC Edge and can also be found on the parent portal (see                   

the front page of the website for instructions on how to access that).  

 

A week in pictures  

 

 

 
Left: 
Provisionally Certified 
Teachers no longer. 
Welcome to the 
profession to Bridie 
and Jess. 
A lovely ceremony for 
new teachers in our 
Community of 
Learning (ACCOS) was 
held last week. 

 
Above:​​ Kohia ex-head students  
(Callan, Lily and Eugene, 2013) visited the 
intermediates to share their experiences of 
secondary school as part of Success 
Pathway Day 

 

Left:​​ What an amazing 
spread for international 
night. Thank you to 
everyone who attended and 
brought food to share. 
It was a lovely community 
get together. 

Right:​​ Year 6 students visited Auckland Normal Intermediate on 
Thursday where they participated in some amazing science activities 
organised by the Year 7 cohort. Afterwards they visited the Year 8 
exhibition. 
It was great to spend time in another school in our Community of 
Learning and find out about what they do. It was also good for those 
students who are moving on to ANI next year. 
 
Right:​​ Year 9 students from 
Epsom Girls Grammar on a 
service day came to do 
activities with Room 4.  It 
was lovely to see some past 
students in the group. 
  
 

 



 

 
Junior Athletics 

It was a shame to have to put off the athletics today. We are going to run the sprints on Tuesday                     

11th December at 9.00am followed by the house relay. The athletics part will take place after                

morning tea (weather dependent).  

 

And the Winning House is ……  

After a long-fought battle throughout the year, we are delighted to announce that ​HILLARY has won                

the house competition for 2018. It has been some time since Hillary has won, so congratulations!                

Letters about the house movie will come out today.  

 

Road patroller thank you day 

We like to acknowledge our road patroller students each year for their service, rain or shine. On                 

Wednesday 12 December these students will have a “different” sort of morning. The Year 7s and 8s                 

who have been involved all year will play Kiwi Bubble Soccer; they will be joined by the Year 6s after                    

morning tea for activities and a pizza lunch. Students across the school are preparing their own ways                 

of saying thanks.  Road patrollers may wear mufti on this day. 

 

Science at Kohia  

With ​newspaper headlines that are talking about the drop in          

science understanding, we are proud of our own science         

programme led by Carolyn Bowden. Carolyn teaches a wide         

range of science skills and knowledge to students across the          

school. The positive feedback and excellent results that we         

achieved at the intermediate science fair are a testament to her           

work. We are lucky to have a specialist teacher with so much            

enthusiasm and expertise to inspire our children. Thanks to the          

BOT for their support in this. 
Right: Year 1 students investigating if a magnet's magnetic         

field will go through various items 

 

We look forward to seeing you at the various events over the next week or so. – ​Alison & Catherine 
 

Belonging to Kohia Terrace School 

Library Stocktake 
Please return all library books and readers to the library as soon as possible for the annual stocktake. 
 
Cultural Groups to Elizabeth Knox Home 
Over the year we have had some residents from Elizabeth Knox come and read with our Year 2 
students.  Last year our cultural groups went up to the Home to perform to the residents. We would 
like to do the same this year.  There was a letter that went home on Friday about this.  On Thursday 
6th December students in the cultural groups need to come to school at 8:30am and go to the 
following rooms to get ready:  
 
Junior Indian Dance  - Room 13 Year 3–4 Jump Jam - Room 1 
Year 5–6 Jump Jam - Room 1 Chinese Dance  - Room 13 
Kapahaka - Room 11 
 
This trip is weather dependent.  We will put a notice up on the website by 8:00am advising if it is on. 
We leave school at 9:00am and will be back by 10:30am.  ​Please ensure all permission slips are 
returned to the box in the office by Wednesday.  

 

https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/news/article.cfm?c_id=1&objectid=12170468


 

 
 
Art Competition Winner 
Congratulations to Arthur (Rm 6), who has won an 
Innovatorix Art Award for the most Creative & 
Innovative Artwork in the age category 7–8 in the 
Innovatorix "Under the Sea" Art Show /Competition 
2018. 
 

 

PTA Update 
Uniform sale – imperfect items 
Thank you to everyone who expressed interest in purchasing an item in our 
one-off sale last week.  There was a lot of interest and we had to run a 
random draw to make it fair for all.  Those who were successful have been 
contacted by email and will need to pick up and pay for their items ​this 
Thursday or Friday between 2:50pm and 3:10pm.  

Our regular second-hand uniform sale will occur in Term 1 next year.  If your children have 
outgrown their uniforms or are moving on to intermediate or another school, the PTA would love 
to take your donations of second-hand uniforms.  Please drop them off to the office. 
 
PTA Christmas Deals with Breville 
The PTA would like to offer you a selection of Breville items at some very special prices, just in 
time for Christmas. Whether you are looking for present ideas, or just want to treat yourself, there 
are some great deals to be had. Fancy an icecream maker, a toastie or milkshake maker, or even a 
smoking gun? There is something for everyone. 
Click ​HERE​ for an order form with all the items listed. If you would like to purchase any of these 
items, please fill in the form and email it to raepac1@gmail.com or return it to the school office.  
Payment can be made at the school office or online: 12-3048-0433992-00   Please use your name 
and Breville as reference. All orders need to be made by midnight Thursday. 
 
ICE CREAMS – 3pm FRIDAY 7 December 
The PTA will hold its last fundraiser this year on Friday, which will help raise the total sum for the 
year significantly more than the $30k budget. Alison will have some dollars to spend on something 
apart from iPads. ​Your support through the year has been fantastic so THANK YOU. 
The PTA is indebted to ​CARMEL LEE​​, who kindly arranged the supplies from ​TIP TOP​​ at fantastic 
prices. Huge thanks to Carmel. – Rae 

 
 
Spotlight on Sport 
Flippaball Year 3 and 4 
We need 4–5 players for our Year 3 and 4 team.  Please email Jayne if you 
would like your child to play.  ​jayne@kts.school.nz 
 
Year 7 and 8 Water Polo Team 2019 

Please email Jayne ​jayne@kts.school.nz​ if your child would like to play water polo in Term 2 and 3 
2019.  We are looking for 4–5 more players and we also need a coach.  
 
Athletics Inter-Zone Results 
On the 29th November Jesse and Lipoi represented KTS at the Interzone Athletics competition.  
Jesse competed in two events, the 800M and 1500M, and got the following results:  
8th out of 21 – 800M 
5th out of 20 – 1500M 

 

http://www.kts.school.nz/uploads/2018/PTA%20minutes/KTS%20Christmas%20Deals%20order%20form.pdf
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Lipoi competed in the 400M and came 10th out of 24.  Congratulations to both boys for making this 
event and for achieving such wonderful results.  
 

Medals will be presented to the following children on Thursday 6th Dec at 12:05.  

Year 8 Boys Year 7 Boys Year 6 Boys Year 6 Girls  Year 5 Girls Year 5 
Boys  

Year 4 Girls  Year 4 Boys 

Jesse  

1500M – 1st 

800M – 1st 

Lipoi  

400M – 3rd  

Adrian 

100M – 2nd  

200M – 3rd  
 

Louis  

800M – 3rd  

Mila​​  100M – 1st 
 

Meika​​ shot put – 3rd 
 

Year 6 girls relay team:  
Mekia, Violet, Mila, 
Charlotte​​ – 3rd  

Isla  
high jump  
– 1st 

Noah  
800M  
– 3rd 

Lucy  
high jump  
– 2nd 
 
 

Bangjie  
high jump  
–2nd 

 

2019 Basketball Reminder  

Final request - for Year 5 players - we have a team of 5 but need at least 1 more player.  

Training in 2019 may be at 8:00am so that if it rains training can still go ahead in the hall. Lunchtime 

trainings, especially during winter, are hard as it rains a lot and morning training means that the 

basketballers can also be involved in lunchtime activities.   Training will be run by Yaran, a basketball 

coach that comes into school.  The fees are higher as we need to pay him for coaching, he does not 

come to games as that is also an extra cost.  We need a parent for each team to act as manager on 

game day.  Fees are about $130 and we would ideally like 6 –7 in a team. The teams play all year 

round.  

Year 3/4 play on Wednesday at St Kents Junior School between 3:30 – 6:00 pm - we need 4 more 

players for this team to go ahead.  

Year 5 play on Monday St Kents Junior School  between 3:30 – 6:00 pm   ​we need 1 more player for 

this team to go ahead.  

Year 6 play on Monday St Kents Junior School  between 3:30 – 6:00 pm 

Please can you email Jayne ​jayne@kts.school.nz​ if you want your name on the basketball list.  

Basketball Uniforms 

When you have played your last game for the year please return your uniform washed and dried in a 
named plastic bag to the school office please.  

Community Notices 

Thank you  

We would like to thank the Kwik-N-Ezy Canopy company 
for supplying the lights for the Year 8 Graduation.  We 
appreciate the donation.  
 

Kohia Kids Oscar School Holiday Programmes 

Kohia Kids Oscar will run a programme the week prior to 
Christmas from Monday 17th December through to the Friday 21st December. Activities will be a 
combination of both crafts and outings: slime making, movies, baking, Christmas crafts and a 
Christmas party on the Friday.  

Kohia Kids Oscar will also run a programme the week prior to school commencing in 2019, Tuesday 
29th January through to the Friday 1st February. Activities will include a Mexican theme day, movies, 
tunnel and tents, and a trip to the zoo. See our website ​HERE​ for enrolment forms and additional 
information. 
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Don’t let your children/tamariki lose the skills they have 
learned at school this year! Keep their brains fired up 
with Kia Māia te Whai – Dare to Explore, a fun, free 
summer reading programme for ages 5–13. Sign up 
online from today and pick up your English/Te Reo Māori 
activity booklet from Epsom Library (or your local library) 
from December 10th. Come along to free events 
throughout the holidays, meet other explorers and learn 
new and exciting facts. Visit ​www.daretoexplore.nz​ or 

www.kiamaiatewhai.nz​ for more details. As an extra incentive, if you sign up at Epsom Library before 
December 3rd​  ​your child will receive a free small pizza! Any questions, please email 
EpsomLibrary@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz​ or call us on 09 890 8671. 

 

The Ultimate Kids Summer Surf Camp 

13–18 January 2019 

An epic 6 day/5 night adventure for ages 8–16 

Learn to surf lessons twice daily, kayaking, paddleboarding, paddleboats, camp style adventures and 
more. Click ​HERE​ for more information, or go to aotearoasurf.co.nz 

 

Expression of Interest in Learning Chinese for 2019 
Pistachio Mandarin Language Centre is offering Chinese lessons on Saturdays from age 5+. Contact 
us for expressions of interest to join a class in Term 1.  We have various levels from junior to senior 
primary and secondary student classes. Classes are 1 hour for total beginners, 1 hour for slightly 
advanced beginners and 1.5 hours for higher beginners/intermediate students. Classes are held at 
Kohia Terrace School.  Focusing on speaking​ and ​listening. Fun activities to engage students and to 
immerse them in a Mandarin-speaking environment. The first lesson is a free trial. We would love to 
hear from you. 
Please contact: ​pistachiomandarin@gmail.com 
www.pistachiomandarin.co.nz 
Facebook: Pistachio Mandarin Language Centre 
Wechat or whats app on 021 1846993 
 

CodeCamp - Summer Holidays 
CodeCamp allows kids from the ages of 7–12 to develop 21st century skills in a fun and 
action-packed environment. Develop confidence & initiative through design, creativity, solving 
problems & collaboration. Create games, apps & work with robots and electronic building blocks. 
Click ​HERE​ for the flyer or Book Now @​ ​http://codecamp.co.nz   

Dates & Venues: Takapuna & Parnell, 17th - 20th December & 21st - 24th January 

 

Christmas giving 

The University College of Education Daycare beside KTS (at no. 28 Kohia Terrace) is collecting ​gifts for 
children in need​.  There is a ​Christmas tree​ in the daycare foyer, and you are invited to come along 
with your child, and ​place a gift beneath the tree​, wrapped and labelled with the appropriate age of 
the child who is to receive the gift.  New gifts only please.  All gifts will be donated to families in need 
of Christmas cheer, through the ​Auckland City Mission​.  This is a great way to show your children 
that part of the joy of this time of year involves giving to others.  

 

http://www.daretoexplore.nz/
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